
 

Dear Families, 

It has been a pleasure to welcome so many of you to the school for different reasons. It is a     
newsletter of ‘Thank you’ this week! 

The children in EYFS were tremendous in their performance of ‘ A Wiggly Nativity’ as they told the 
story of Jesus’ birth. They did so well to stand up in front of a large audience of families and 
friends! KS1 made us sing and laugh along with their story of ‘A Midwife Crisis’. The children learnt 
their lines and spoke clearly and confidently to another packed audience. You can purchase a copy 
of either production from the office for £10. 

Thank you to both the EYFS and KS1 staffing team who work tirelessly to help make these productions 
happen! 

It was so warming to see how many families joined us in the church this afternoon– it was standing 
room only! The KS2 children enjoyed their opportunity to ‘Spread the Word’ in our Christmas          
Celebration. Thank you for all the lovely comments as we left the church! 

Thank you to all the families and friends who supported the Christmas Fayre last Saturday, we think it was 
our busiest one yet! The grand total raised was over £1400 which will go towards funding other exciting 
projects for the children. Another special thank you to all the volunteers and the Helping Hands 
Team, who put together the event and collected all the wonderful prizes thanks to the generosity of 
local business’.   

It was also a delight to see so many family members support the Year 5 Frozen 
Kingdom project! It was clear by all the glitter and glue that a great time was had 
by all! Look out for more family events in the newsletter and curriculum leaflets. 
If you are not able to access the internet there are always 
paper copies available at the office.  

Next week will be the last newsletter of the year! 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Dyer 

“The early years provision is exceptionally well led and managed. Leaders of the 
early years are determinedly focused on improving outcomes for all children. Staff 
know the children very well. Information shared and gathered from home visits   
before children start school is used exceptionally well, so that their progress is     
outstanding from the moment they join the school”. OFSTED 2017. 

Is your child starting school in September 2018? 
We are holding some stay and play drop in sessions for you and your child to play 

and explore with our EYFS Team. 

Tuesday 12th December 2017 
3.30 - 4.30 p.m. 

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

School Development News 

We welcomed a visit from Derek Benson the Chair of the Local Safeguarding Children’s Board. He met with myself, Mrs Broome and Miss 

Hussey to find out about how we support the children and families of Nine Acres and any challenges we face as an Island school. It was 

great to share with him the robust procedures that we have in place and discuss further opportunities for training and support. 



 

 

 

Diary Dates 2017 
 

Thurs 14th Dec 2017 Christmas Dinner 

Day. 

Fri 15th Dec 2017 Year 2 Design &      

Technology Afternoon 1.15-2.45 pm. Parents welcome please 

sign in at the Office. 

Fri 15th Dec 2017 Year 6 Family Christmas Challenge —

9.00-10.00am. 

Tues 19th Dec 2017 Year 2 Showing of Work 3.00-3.30pm. 

Wed 20th Dec 2017 Last day of the Autumn term. 

Thurs 21st Dec 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 22nd Dec 2017 - Wed 3rd Jan 2018 SCHOOL       

HOLIDAYS. 

Thurs 4th Jan 2018 First Day of Spring Term. 

NEW Tues 16th Jan - Wed 17th Jan 2018 - Dover Class 

Overnight Trip to The Novium Museum. 

Mon 12th Feb - Fri 16th Feb 2018 HALF TERM. 

Mon 26th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening. 

Wed 28th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening. 

Thurs 1st March 2018 World Book Day - Dress Up Day. 

Thurs 1st March 2018 - Year 5 Global Rock at Portsmouth 

Guildhall. 

Fri 30th March - Fri 13th April 2018 EASTER           

HOLIDAYS. 

Mon 28th May - Fri 1st June 2018 HALF TERM. 

Thurs 5th July 2018 EYFS / KS1 Sports Day. 

Fri 6th July 2018 KS2 Sports Day. 

Fri 20th July 2018 Last day of the Summer Term. 

Mon 23rd July 2018 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

 

New dates will be added each week - Please check the box 

for NEW to see any added dates. 

Development Days so far……... 

 Friday 17th November 2017 

 Thursday 21st December 2017 

 Monday 23rd July 2018 

CHRISTMAS DINNER DAY 
Thursday 14th December 

All requested dinners 
have been booked 

with the kitchen. 
Thank you. 

HEALTH AND SAFETY INSPECTION 

Last Thursday, we underwent a Local Authority Health and Safety    
Inspection. I am pleased to say we passed with flying            
colours with lots of good practice noted. Thank you to Mrs 
Brame, Miss Cunningham, Mr Worrell and Mrs Smith who 
work tirelessly to ensure a safe working environment for all 
our children and staff. Well done Team!! 

REMINDER - SCHOOL SHOES 

A reminder that all children should be wearing black school shoes not 
boots to school unless there is a medical note. 



 

 
 

Christmas Fayre 

 I must start by saying a massive ‘Thank you’ to everyone who helped make the Fayre 

such a successful event. The biggest thank you must go to all those people who gave 

up their time helping to set up, running stalls and tidying away – we couldn’t have 

done it without you! Although, perhaps the most important thank you should be to 

all of you who came along on the day, bringing friends and family. I hope you en-

joyed it as much as we did!! The Fayre raised a magnificent £1478.37!! 

Cards and Mugs 

The cards arrived on Wednesday and your child brought them home yesterday. The 

mugs take an extra week to print and courier so should be with us soon. You will be 

notified as soon as they arrive. 

New dates 

Easter Disco – Thursday 29th March 2018 5.30 - 7.30pm 

Next Meeting – Tuesday 9th January 2018 

 

Dates for Diaries:-  

NEXT MEETING -    

Tuesday 9th                     
January 2018          

PACKED LUNCHES REMINDER 

Please can you ensure that packed 
lunches do not contain any form of 
nuts, sweets or glass bottles. We have 
several children who have allergies to 
nuts and/or nut products and whilst we 
do understand children have their      
favourite foods, we wish to keep all  
children safe in school.  

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Year 3 Novium Museum Trip 
 

We have had a good response for the Year 3 trip, we will be            

combining the two groups and taking one larger group, the same as 

last year. 

The trip date will be Tuesday16th - Wednesday17th January 2018 

The remainder of the balance for this trip is due by Friday 5th January 

2018. An EV3 form is required for this mainland trip and was part of 

the original letter. If you have not completed this please see the office 

for an additional copy.            

Thank you, Year 3 Teachers. 

Attendance - Medical Evidence 

If your child is off for three days or more, we will need 
you to send in some medical evidence. This could be in 
the form of a doctor’s appointment card, or a letter 
from the Doctor/hospital to confirm an appointment. 
This could also be physical evidence such as showing us 
the prescription or medication label. This will ensure 
that your child is recorded on the register properly.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 
Mrs Broome 

Enrichment Clubs 

Fencing Club will continue for a further week, the last 

session will be Wednesday 13th December. All other 

clubs finish today, Friday 8th December.  New                   

booking forms will be out shortly for the new                 

term in January 2018. You will be notified before the              

Christmas break with your                

child’s clubs.                                             

Thank you, Mrs Teague. 

MEDICAL HEALTH NOTICE 

We have had a suspected case of Hand, Foot and Mouth in 

school. Please ensure regular handwashing and general      

hygiene is of particular importance at this time of year. 

Thank you, Nine Acres. 

Christmas Postal Service  

Miss Loveluck’s class (Tintagel) will be running the ‘Christmas 
Postal Service’ this year. If your child wishes to send Christmas 
cards to other children in the school please    
ensure that these are labelled with the child’s 
name, surname and class so it can be delivered 
to the correct place and sent to Tintagel class via 
the office.  The last date for posting will be    
Monday 18th December.  

Head Teacher’s Coffee Morning 

Everyone is welcome at the 
next Head Teacher’s coffee 
morning which will be on the  
Tuesday 12th December @ 
9:15am. Please let the office 
know if you wish to attend.  

EYFS & KS1                 

Christmas Play DVD’s 

We have a number of copies of both 

the productions for sale in the office. 

DVD’s are priced at £10.00 per copy. 

Please see the letters sent home  

today to order your copies. 

Thank you. 



  

Dinners will be £1.85 per 

day and £9.25 per week. 



 



 


